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We CARE

KINDERGARTEN 

Mother's Day

Both Kindy classes celebrated
their amazing Mums & Nannas
last week with singing, making a
gift, painting and an oral
language activity. According to
the children our Mums range in
age from 5 to 50, some of the
foods they love to eat are toast
with jam and fish and chips, their
jobs include washing dishes,
drinking coffee and taking them
to Kindy, they laugh when they
hear funny jokes or get tickled
and they are loved 1000 and to
all the planets!!!
In all, they are loved very much
and we couldn’t do without them.
Here are some lovely drawings of
our Mums.



PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
James Milne
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A warm welcome back to Term 2.  It has been fantastic to see the majority of our students
back at school, in classrooms and re-engaging in their learning through the mode of delivery
that they are all so accustomed to. It has also been very pleasing to see some of the high level
of learning taking place at home, under the guidance and care of parents and carers.  
 

This week our overall attendance across both the Junior Campus and the Senior Campus
has risen to 87%.  We have also enrolled a number of new students within Primary and
Secondary, and trust they will all settle in magnificently to their new school.
 

There is no doubting, that an element of momentum in learning has been lost in these
unprecedented times, however thankfully it was only a few weeks and we now have the best
part of three school terms, to settle back in and focus on addressing this area.  To achieve
this, we need the partnership between school and home to be strong and, importantly, we
need our students to ‘step up’ and take responsibility for their learning.  Every day is a crucial
day in a student’s schooling, and we need all of our students to make the most of the
opportunities being presented to them.
 

Thank you so much for your patience and understanding as we have continually adjusted to
the many changes in school life over the last two months.  I am extremely appreciative of
our students, parents and carers, teachers, staff, and administrators for their positivity, 
flexibility and resilience.  As a school community,we have shone brightly, displaying the
qualities that make Donnybrook District High School an education setting that really does
CARE.
 

In moving forward in to Week 4 of Term 2 and beyond;
·        School is compulsory for all students from Pre-Primary to Year 10.  Kindergarten isn’t a
         compulsory school year, but these students are certainly encouraged to attend. 
·        Students will be taught their normal timetable.
·        Home Based Learning (Distance Learning) put in place by the school will cease.  
·        Parents and carers of students with complex medical needs are encouraged to seek                 
         health advice regarding attendance at school.  These students will be supported by the             
         Department of Education.
·        Students who don’t have legitimate medical reasons to be learn from home and choose
         not to attend school will be marked as absent.
·        Cleaning of high traffic areas/surfaces will be taking place with extra cleaning staff 
         allocated during the school day for this purpose.
·        Students are required to bring a water bottle to school to ensure hygiene protocol is
         adhered to around the water fountains.



 
·        Parents and carers are not permitted on school grounds unless they are visiting the 
         Front Offices.  The existing before school and after school arrangements remain in
         place.
·        Assemblies, excursions, interschool activities and school-based co-curricular activities              
         will not recommence until advice is received from the Department of Health that it is safe    
         to do so.
·        The canteen is open(Wednesday-Friday) and available for students with social 
         distancing practices in place and strict hygiene standards being adhered to.
 
As announced by the State Government, all WA students are to return to school from next
week.  The only exceptions are for those students who are medically vulnerable or those who
have family members with chronic health issues.  These students will require a medical referral
to continue their learning from home.  Donnybrook District High School’s role in this will be
scaled right back, and the Department of Education through the School of Special Educational
Needs will take the lead in this area  
 
Thank you again for your support through this time. As always, if you have any questions in
the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
 
A big shout-out to our cleaning staff on both campuses who have been doing an amazing job
of ensuring the indoor and outdoor learning environments are cleaned and sanitised
thoroughly in preparation for the students and staff.  Their efforts haven’t gone unnoticed and
I’m positive our school community are very appreciative of their work.

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT
James Milne
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Welcome back to Term 2 and what a fantastic start to the term we have had. Despite the additional
expectations we have put on our students and teachers in regards to hygiene, students have settled in
well for the new term. It has been important for staff and students to remain flexible during these
uncertain times, and they have certainly taken this in their stride. It is so nice to see the smiling faces
of the students, with majority returning to school for Term 2. Thank you to all of the parents who have
adjusted to the new regulations regarding student pick and drop off. Your cooperation is greatly
appreciated.
 

Assemblies

Although we are not able to hold our usual Assemblies in the current climate, we still want to celebrate
the successes of our students. For this reason, we are awarding merit certificates to selected classes
each week. Last week we had the pleasure of awarding the deserving Year 1 students their merit
certificates. This week it was the Year 2 students turn.  We will also be conducting a faction token
draw on a weekly basis. Keep an eye out of our school Facebook page as the videos of the merit
certificates and faction token draw will be uploaded weekly.
 

Term 2 PBS Focus

Our PBS Focus for the first half of Term 2 is ‘We Persevere’. I can certainly say that both our staff and
students have demonstrated their perseverance over the past 3 weeks. Please talk to your child at
home about what perseverance may look like at school and in their life outside of school.
 

Uniforms

The school uniform is an important part of building a positive school culture. Therefore, it is important
that all students are wearing our school uniform or our school colour of navy blue. During these
colder months we tend to see a range of different jumpers being worn to school. It is preferable that
students are wearing a school jumper or a navy blue jumper to school. To ensure that the jumper
comes home with your child or can be returned, please make sure all jumpers have your child’s name
on it. It is also important that students are still wearing their hats before school, at recess and at lunch.
If your child has lost their hat or jumper, please remind them to check in lost property at the office.

JUNIOR CAMPUS NEWS
 

Lauren Jones - Deputy Principal
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 Focus:  

'We Persevere'

School Development Day

The Director General announced that for schools that had a planned school development day on
Tuesday 28 April, can schedule an additional day later in the year.  You would be aware that School
Development Days provide an invaluable opportunity for schools to progress school plans. Unfortunately
the opportunity to do this was taken away from schools at the beginning of this term, as teachers were
suddenly required to prepare for Face to Face teaching.We are certainly appreciative of this opportunity
and have schedule the additional school development day for Tuesday 21 July. Students will return to
school one Wednesday 22 July,.



Every Tuesday afternoon, I have been working with year 7s and 8s in small groups on the Zones of
Regulation. The Zones of Regulation is a program designed to teach  students self-regulation and
emotional control. So far in Term 1, we have been learning what each of the zones (Green, Yellow,
Red and Blue) mean, which of our feelings/emotions belong in which zone and why. We have been
learning to recognise facial expressions correlating to particular feelings. We have had discussions
about how knowing what zone our emotions sit in as this helps us to understand ourselves and
each other. When we understand how we are feeling, or how others are feeling, we are better able
to control ourselves and be respectful of others' feelings.

It's been a very strange time during this pandemic. Teachers usually want to have more time to
prepare interesting lessons and complete their marking but when school finished a week early,
teachers were all a bit lost! School is a very strange place without children and we don't like it, so
we are glad that most of you are back! We look forward to welcoming back all of the other students
when this eases.
 
I need to thank our teachers, EAs and all support staff for their amazing efforts in this time. Every
single staff member has a lot of "extra work" to complete and they have all done it with a smile on
their faces. Part of that is because of the overwhelmingly positive support from parents and our
school community. Thanks to you too, for appreciating the work we have done.

As well as group work, parents can ask for their child to see me (or children can self-refer) about any
concerns they have and want to discuss. Most discussions can remain confidential and I will discuss
strategies and coping mechanisms with them. Just contact the Senior Campus Administration team if
you wish to discuss this further.

Focus:

'We use           

our time

effectively'

Important Dates and Events
Friday Week 8 - SRC Fundraiser: Footy Colours Friday

 

SENIOR CAMPUS NEWS

Renee Reid 
Associate Principal

Amanda Biddlestone
Deputy Principal

Erin Cartledge
Deputy Principal

DDHS |  PAGE 4 We CARE!

Chaplain Report

Emily Doyle - Chaplain, 
with her horse Storm

We are so glad to see you back!

.
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SENIOR CAMPUS NEWS CONTINUED

Canberra and Perth Camps

As yet, we don't have clear advice about whether or not these will take place. As such, we will
still call for further repayments in the near future. In the event the trips do not go ahead in 2020,
we will endeavour to push the camps back to 2021. Any student who can't attend will have their
money refunded.
If your circumstances have changed, and your child will no longer be attending the camp, please
let us know as soon as possible, as there is still a waiting list. If you are currently struggling, but
anticipate things will improve and you need to lower or pause your repayments, please also get
in contact with Sarah Bible at the Junior Campus on 9732 4400.

OLNA

In March, a number of year 10 students completed the first round of OLNA (Online Literacy and
Numeracy Assessment). Students have now been given their results for the tasks they
completed, these were given out on Friday of Week 2. If you have not received your child's
results please contact the front office at the Senior Campus. We showed fantastic results in the
Reading component and progressing results in Writing and Numeracy. Congratulations to all
students who passed. Students who have not achieved the minimum standard will have another
opportunity to sit the assessments in 2020 during Round 2, this will occur from the 31 August to
25 September,and a further 4 attempts if needed between 2021-2022.

Cross Curricular Approach

If you were  helping your child at home with either online learning or homework packages, you
may have noticed that we started a cross curricular approach on the Senior Campus this term.
The same learning focus and themes were applicable in most subject areas. This came about
when students were not at school because we had the time to collaborate on projects together.
 
Research tells us that numeracy and literacy are profoundly interconnected and that we need to
help incorporate teaching these skills in all subject areas. Discrete subject teaching of concepts
still takes place but this approach benefits their learning greatly. We hope to find time with our
Professional Learning Community (PLCs) time to continue to develop this approach.

Connect

Another benefit of this move to online learning, was the uptake of students, teachers and parents
using Connect! Several parents spoke to me about how they loved to see what their child was
working on in class, so that they could assist them with it (or help keep them on track). 
 
Please continue to keep an eye on it from now on, to keep up with student tasks that are due and
also, because other than Facebook, we often send group messages home via Connect. As the
world settles back into the normality of schooling, teachers will consider turning on the Marksbook
section of Connect, so that you can see how your child performs in individual assessments.
 
If you can't access it, please let us know.
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SCHOOL INFORMATION

Uniform Donations

We are in desperate need of second hand uniforms at both Campuses. If you have
have some pre-loved uniforms, especially larger sizes, you can drop them in to either
Campuses front office. Any donations will be appreciated. 
Thank you
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TERM 2 & TERM 3 CANTEEN WINTER MENU



2020 CALENDAR TERM 2
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